



Fachschaftsrat Mathe-Physik

Protocol of 25.06.2025

deputies are listed in the order of the election results.

☐ : absent ☒ : present ☒ : present and entitled to vote

Present FSR-members

- | | | |
|---|--|--|
| <input type="checkbox"/> Moritz Olbrich | <input type="checkbox"/> Turan Kiyan | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Alex Schiffer |
| <input type="checkbox"/> Leonie Herrmann | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Ticia Dreydemy | <input type="checkbox"/> Olivia Benstem |
| <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Erik Audorf | <input type="checkbox"/> Richard Reimann | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Pia Suhm |
| <input type="checkbox"/> Rico Linke | <input type="checkbox"/> Linda Rautmann | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Frederic Stephan |

Present Deputy

- ☐ Fabian Mattig
- ☐ Kyra Peikert
- ☒ Nick Günther
- ☐ Nele Eggers
- ☐ Nik Krzyzaniak
- ☐ Nici Scheel

Present associated members

- | | | |
|--|---|--|
| <input type="checkbox"/> Erik Albrecht | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Sophia Dahm | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Moritz Koch |
| <input type="checkbox"/> Zoë Kaffarnik | <input type="checkbox"/> Kai-Uwe Müller Monllau | <input type="checkbox"/> Jasper Kluge |
| <input type="checkbox"/> Moritz Itzerott | <input type="checkbox"/> Josefin Gernoth | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Constantin Reber |
| <input type="checkbox"/> Alex Faber | <input type="checkbox"/> Sophie Heller | |

Guests

Matyas Velebil, Leopold Schmidt, Felix Schmelter

Chair of Meeting: Sophia Dahm

Writing the protocol: Alex, Nick

Voting: (for/against/abstention)

Begin of the meeting at 15:43

Agenda

- TOP 0: Next meeting (15:44)
- TOP 1: Old protocol (15:45)
- TOP 2: Old tasks (15:45)
- TOP 3: Post and Mails (16:02)
- TOP 4: Organisational matters (16:07)
- TOP 5: Financial resolutions (16:28)
- TOP 6: University policy (16:42)
- TOP 7: Public relations (16:54)
- TOP 8: Class representative (16:54)
- TOP 9: Miscellaneous (16:54)
- TOP 10: Feedback of the meeting (17:00)
- Postponed TOPs

TOP 0: Next meeting

Determined at the last meeting: The next meeting will take place on Wednesday, **02.07.2025** at 16:30 in 0.020. The next but one meeting will be decided via a survey.

TOP 1: Old protocol of the 18.06.2025

Protocolling people: Linda, Ticia, Alex S.

Not yet uploaded, but already reviewed and accepted.

TOP 2: Old tasks

visual fire alarm

- Will be spoken about once there is news. Until then, postponed.

15.49 Matyas enters the meeting.

Didactics courses for teachers at the university

- Sophia talked to Prof. Dietrich, Professors can not be forced to take didactic courses, can only be invited.
- If they take on these courses, the money will be taken from the working group, which is understandable logistically, but not great for the groups.
- Motivating the Professors to take these courses is hard as students. PostDocs often are not in the circumstances to take on these courses.
- Sophia will be thinking about this and working on it, this point will be postponed until further development.

- A possibility could be working with the initiative MitgliederUP to work on bettering didactics at the University / Institute.

15:54 Moritz Koch, Jasper Kluge and Pia Suhm entered the meeting.

Class trip of new 1st semester students

- Both planners are not here, will be postponed. Will be discussed under Organisational Matters.

VeFa application for amendment of the articles of association

- Amendment got denied by the StuPa yesterday. It's a whole, very confusing thing. Maybe we'll talk about it in a future meeting, so that everyone else can understand it better.

TOP 3: Post and Mails

Post

No post in the Physics or Maths Institute.

Mails

18.06. - [FSR MaPhy] Fwd: [Extern] Aktuelle studentische Vertretungen

- Mr. Beckus asks all future representatives to directly contact the chair and let them know that they are doing that job now

16:03 Freddy, Leopold Schmidt, and Constantin left the meeting.

19.06. - [FSR MaPhy] [VeFa] [Extern] Einladung zur 250. VeFa // Invitation to 250. VeFa (26.06.25)

- next VeFa meeting tomorrow at 18:15

19.06. - [FSR MaPhy] Fwd: Treffen morgen

- Mr. Beta answered Linda that they can meet on last friday at 2pm regarding the institute festival and future planning of them
- latest mail: we can get ice cream. We need to talk to Mrs. Kirsten Sachse
- Institute Party will be discussed in Organisational Matters

20.06. - [FSR MaPhy] Fwd: [Extern] Re: Sticker please

- Erik got nice sticker patterns from Bonn. Stickers with Anti-Homophobic Messaging, we could think about printing them, but will postpone that until further notice for now.

20.06. - [FSR MaPhy] [Mnfakul-list] Öffentliche Vorträge: W3-Professur für Earth System Dynamics, gem. mit PIK

- Talk for the W3 Professorship of Earth System Dynamics, gemeinsam mit dem Potsdam-Institut for Klimafolgenforschung (PIK)

- Thursday, the 10. and Freitag, the 11. July 2025 in house 28, room 2.011, Campus Golm,
- Will be advertised on Discord. Tysm.

23.06.[FSR MaPhy] [Mnfakul-list] Hochschulöffentlicher Vortrag: W3-Heisenberg-Professur für Molekularbiologie

- Friday, the 4. July at 10:00 in house 12, room 0.01, Campus Golm
- Will also be advertised. Tysm.

TOP 4: Organisational matters

Institute Party

- Vegan Vegetarian is fine, the people will have to deal with it.
- We're getting Ice from the Biology Group to cool the beer.
- Next year the Institute Party for Physics will go differently, we'll be getting sponsored by the Profs and don't have to worry about the money too much.

16:14 Ticia enters the meeting.

First Semester Excursion / Party

- Location with Sleeping Places in a House, but no Kitchen available. We could BBQ every evening, breakfast would be prepared by the people there. Breakfast could cost 5,50 per Person.
- We would have to BBQ three separate meals, 2 evenings and one lunch.
- There would be a fridge, so we could to a cold lunch or a picnic outside. Evenings can be BBQ.
- We desperately need more people for planning. Also alternative plans for rainy days. And more information about that location!!!
- An alternative location in Grunewald can be considered for next years first semester excursion.

Protocols in English

- Protocols and Meetings will be held in English when needed (international students available, etc.)

TOP 5: Financial resolutions

There are 5 full members present. Missing members will be replaced in the following order: Nick Günther. We are therefore quorate, but due to the current change in FSR we will forego financial resolutions for now.

Money Talk

- We didn't get sanctioned. We also gained money during the Winter Party which got sent to the ASTA and added to our budget. They also miscalculated stuff. All in all we have 800€ more than last year.

- Money that we can transfer into the next year should be used to pay for the first semesters excursion.

TOP 6: University policy

VeFa

- VeFa is happening tomorrow. Exciting stuff.

StuKo Teaching Degree Maths

- Restructuring of the Teaching Degree in Maths is currently happening. While some people are working on making it more doable for the Students, others are working on removing new students as quickly as possible.

StuPa Elections

- Voting Papers not available in English. That sucks.

16:53 Eric Kreutel leaves the meeting.

TOP 7: Public matters

Nothing of note.

TOP 8: Class representatives

Nothing of note.

TOP 9: Miscellaneous

Mathmatics Party

- They didn't get enough money to cover all the costs. For the Physics Institute Party we may have to buy their drinks.
- it would be good if we can have free food for the physics party
- plan for next time is a meeting with a discussion with Beta

16:58 Alex leaves the room

TOP 10: Feedback of the meeting

Postponed TOPs

-

End of the meeting at 17:01